COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, December 10th, 2012

HEADED ITEM NO. 4 C) (1) 

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE 

TRANSPORTATION

  STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD ON THURSDAY 8th November, 2012

PRESENT 
	Members
	Officials

	Cllr  C. Brophy
	J. McLoughlin Senior Engineer

	Cllr E. Tuffy
	A. O’Mullane Senior Executive Engineer

	Cllr T. Ridge
	

	Cllr P. Cosgrave
	

	Cllr E. Coburn
	

	Cllr AM Dermody
	

	Cllr J. Lahart
	

	Mr. Tom. Newton
	

	Ms. Betty Tyrell Collard
	

	Apologies: Cllr W Lavelle, Cllr C Jones, Mr. K Farrell, Mr. M Moran 
	


Cllr. Colm Brophy chaired the meeting

Headed Item 1 – Confirmation and Re-affirmation of Minutes

The minutes of meeting of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 6th September 2012 were proposed by Mr. Tom Newton and seconded by Cllr John Lahart and agreed.
Headed Item 2 – Presentation by Veolia
Mr. Brian Brennan M.D., Mr Vincent Eaves, Commercial Director and Mr Dan Quill Director of Security and Compliance representatives from Veolia attended the Transportation SPC Meeting. Mr. Eaves made a presentation to the SPC on issues relating to Antisocial Behaviour on the Red Luas line. Members of the committee welcomed the presentation and following contributions from Mr Tom Newton, Cllr Ridge, Cllr Dermody, Cllr Cosgrave and Cllr Brophy queries raised were responded to by the Veolia representatives
The Report was Noted.
Headed Item 3 – Regional Roads Directional Signage Programme Presentation
Mr. Andrew O Mullane SEE updated the committee on the Regional Roads signage strategy which is funded by way of DOEHLG grant on an annual basis.

Following contributions from Councilors Lahart, Ridge, Carmody and Coburn. Mr.McLoughlin and Mr. O Mullane responded and the report was NOTED.
Headed Item 4 – HGV Mobility within the County Update
Mr. A O’Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer presented an update report on the HGV mobility in the County based on the deliberations of the joint subcommittee of both the Economic Development SPC and the Transportation SPC. The report was noted and it was agreed that further discussion would take place at a future meeting of the committee.
Headed Item 5 – A.O.B.
A request was made that Bus Atha cliath be invited to the committee to discuss the public transport provision in the County with reference to the Regulator of same and service level agreements.
The meeting concluded at 6.55 p.m.     

